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22 May 2019

Cory Barker

Technical Advisor

Nunavut Impact Review Board
PO Box 1360

Cambridge Bay, NU

X0B 0CO

Dear Mr. Barker,

Re. Proponent response to party comments on 19EA019, Blue Star Gold Corp.’s Hood River Gold Project

Further to the Nunavut Impact Review Board’s (NIRB) letter of May 16, 2019, Blue Star Gold Corp. (Blue
Star) is pleased to provide the attached response to party comments received in relation the application
submitted to amend the existing exploration program water licence to include a temporary camp and
the associated domestic use of water and deposit of waste.

Further, by way of this letter, Blue Star wishes to advise parties of technical difficulties experienced with
the NIRB’s online application system, which my have resulted in confusion and misunderstanding of the
project scope and effects assessed. When filling out the application online, predicted project effects
were identified by Blue Star as either Negative and Mitigable or Positive. Following submission of the
application online, the NIRB system generates a pdf file that includes all information provided in the
application. It appears that somehow an error occurred wherein Negative Mitigable Effects submitted
in the application were modified to Negative Non-Mitigable Effects as presented in the publicly
available application document. This may have given parties the incorrect perception of how Blue Star
assessed effects. Blue Star has advised the NIRB of this error, and the NIRB has committed to remedying
the situation as soon as possible. Blue Star encourages parties with any related questions to follow-up
with the NIRB.

Should the NIRB require anything further from Blue Star to support their screening of the Hood River
Gold Project, don’t hesitate to contact me.

Regards,

Peter Kuhn

General Manager

Blue Star Gold Corp.
Kigold2010@gmail.com
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